


Tuesday, October 21, 2003








TO: Judge Kevin O'Connor, AM�President�Administrative Decisions Tribunal





SUBJECT: Unprofessional behavior by University of Newcastle is still tolerated





Dear Mr. O’ Connor





My case: ”Simundic v University of Newcastle” was addressed last week on Wednesday 15th October ’03 at 10AM. At the Hearing in front of Mr. S. RICE Ms C. QUAYLE, and Ms M. BOLT I had an opportunity to tell what has happened to me during my study at Newcastle University. 





After the Hearing was finished Mr. Rice told all of us that tomorrows meeting (Thursday 16th Oct at 2PM) is about the decision only, and the University side asked to join the 2nd Hearing by teleconference. I join the Hearing by teleconference from my home.





The great issues of concern arise when the 4 points were brought to my attention and I was asked to accept this. The 4 points were submitted from University Legal Side by fax to ADT and to my solicitor Mr. Keeley at 12.26PM. I was taken by surprise, as this was not what was agreed the day before and this document was sent to me by fax just 5 minutes prior to the Hearing. 





I was in the shock in response of what was presented to me and I agreed, as I was scare that if I do not my case would be dismissed. 





The 4 Points I cannot accept. The University delayed my case all together for more than 2 years. Chris Puplick did not wish to forward my case to Admin. Decision Tribunal and my file were kept in his office for 3 years and were sent only after my second complain to ADB complaining officer.  





Please can you examine this decision and explained to me on what grounds University was allow to NOT submit an Affidavits? Who allow that to happen? I was never explained why the University did not wish to hand in affidavits and there was no explanation whatsoever why they refused to do that. I also cannot accept that the Tribunal does not have any time until next year to deal with my case. Can you make sure, that the Law should be obeyed by both of sides when dealt in your Organization?  My case is delayed for years; my family was sacrificed to save status of department of social work and the University reputation in the public eyes. My family paid a huge price as a result of me speaking the truth and exposed systematic abuse of students of social work within University of Newcastle for years.





My health is seriously affected, my marriage did not survive, and my children lost family stability as my marriage ended in divorce.  For 5 years my life was ruined by the unspeakable actions of lecturers / staff within social work Dep. and Uni of Newcastle. 





I beg you; please can you help me. Can you just make sure that the Law is obeyed by both sides - not just by disadvantaged side? Can you please keep in mind my case? I feel I do not have energy to wait for half year – without any logical reason why this case is again delayed. My health is ruined and every day I feel weaker. Please, if you do not wish to do that for me, can you at least have empathy for my 10-year-old daughter? We just wish to have our lives back, see some kind of justice and move on. 











PLEASE





Thank you in advance





Vesna
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ENGLISH IS MY SECOND LANGUAGE





Ms Vesna Simundic


Fax: 0249427156 Ph: 49427156 Mob 0404876930


VesnaSmail@GdayMate.com.au











